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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION IV-A CALABARZON
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF BATANGAS

20 November 2024

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 563 s. 2024

CORRIGENDUM TO DIVISION MEMORANDUM 478 s. 2024
Re: CAMPUS INTEGRITY CRUSADERS (CIC) PROGRAM

To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chiefs, CID and SGOD
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors/ Coordinators
Unit/ Section Heads
SDO Personnel
All Others Concerned

1. In reference to Division Memorandum 478 s. 2024 re: CAMPUS
INTEGRITY CRUSADERS (CIC) PROGRAM, the School Governance and
Operations Division, through the Youth Formation Division, announces the change

of date and time for the online orientation from October 30, 2024 to December 06,
2024.

2. The orientation will be conducted via Google Meet from 8:30 am to 12:00
noon, and the meeting link will be provided by December 2, 2024.

3. All other provisions included in DM No. 478, s. 2024, remain in effect.

4. Immediate dissemination and strict compliance with this Memorandum is
highly expected.

MARIT . IBANEZ, CESO V
Schools Division SuperintendePt C

MMB/Corrigendum on DM 478, s. 2024/R2-138596/11/20/2024

D ) ED Address: Provincial Sports Complex, Bolbok, 4200 Batangas City
QT-‘ Telephone:(043)722-1840 / 722-1796

MATATAG Email Address: deped.batangas@deped.gov.ph

SIS BAGONG PILIPINAS

Website:www.depedbatangas.com
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il 2 Republic of the Philippines
RO OFFICE OF THE OMBUDSMAN

w Area Office for Luzon
LN Sen. Miriam P. Defensor-Santiago Avenue (formerly Aghan Road)
M Brey. Bagong Pagrasa, Diliman, Quczon City 1105

07 November 2024

DR. MARITES A. IBANEZ, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent

Department of Education (DepEd) - Batangas Province
Provincial Sports Complex

Bolbok, Batangas

THRU: MR. GREGORIO T. MUECO
Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

RE : Orientation on the Campus lategrity Crusasders Program (CIC)

Dear SDS Ihanez:

This refers to your favorable response to the Campus Integrity Crusaders Program promoted
by this Office on 09 October 2024. In this light. we are pleased to confirm the holding of the
Campus Integrity Crusaders (CIC) Orientation on 06 December 2024 from 8:30 am {o 12:08
noon for the student leaders, advisers and school heads of your esteemed division. The
orientation will be conducted via Google Meet. and the meeting link will be provided by
December 2, 2024.

This aricntation is awned at educating the participants on the collaborative rele of the Office
of the Ombudsman and our young leaders in nation-building and fostering a grafi-intolerant
society. This also ushers the preparation for CIC Accreditation year 2024-2025 wherc recognized

student organizations from your institution are encouraged to become part of this nateworthy
endeavor.

Should you have more inquiries about the forthcoming CIC Orientation, please get in touch
with our CIC Team Leader Ester F. Fornal at her mobile number (0918400-5847 or via her email
address cffomal@:ombudsman.gov.ph.

We thank you for your gracious support to the Campus Integrity Crusaders program of the
Office of the Ombudsman.

Very truly yours,

By Authority of the Ombudsman:

RAQUEL ;.Zst:

Direcidr, PACPB-1.uzo,
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